
News and Notes

Activities

Paul Abramson, Michigan State University, chaired
the discussions of the APSA Representatives at the
Grove Park meeting of the Consortium of Pro-
fessional Associations for Special Teacher Training
held in Asheville, North Carolina, June 10-15, and
coordinated the drafting of the APSA group's
report to CONPASS. He also served as the local
host for the EPDA Civics Dissemination Institute
held at the M.E.A. Center, St. Mary's Lake,
November 2-4.

Orville Alexander, Southern Illinois University, is on
sabbatical leave during the 1969-70 academic year.

Edward Azar, Michigan State University, presented
a paper entitled "The Quantification of Events for
the Analysis of Conflict Reduction," to the Seventh
North American Research Conference, Peace Re-
search Society (International) on November 11.

Francis A. Beer, University of Texas, Austin, is on
leave during the 1969-70 academic year to serve
as director of the Tunisian Program for the Experi-
ment in International Living.

David Bell, Michigan State University, presented a
paper to the annual meeting of the Canadian
Political Science Association at York University in
Toronto entitled, "Nation and Non-Nation: Ideo-
logical Persistance in Canadian History; The Early
Nineteenth Century".

Roderick A. Bell, University of Texas, Austin, re-
ceived a University Research Institute grant to
complete work during the fall semester, 1969-70,
on the Comparative State Elections Project and
related research.

Cecil Brett, Monmouth College, received a
Fulbright-Hays Fellowship and is on sabbatical
leave 1969-70 while conducting research on pre-
fectural government in Japan.

Rufus Browning, Michigan State University, pre-
sented a paper entitled, "Quality of Collective
Decisions," at a Brookings Institution Computer
Center Seminar, in Washington, D.C., in May; he
also presented a paper entitled, "Computer Simula-
tion of Political Bargaining," at a meeting of the
Peace Research Society (International), Ann Arbor,
in November.

Bryan Downes, Michigan State University, partici-
pated in the Political Violence panel of the Michigan
Conference of Political Scientists, October, 1969.

Wesley Fishel, Michigan State University, gave a
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lecture entitled "Strategic Background - Vietnam"
to counterinsurgency students at USAF Special
Operations School, Eglin AF Auxiliary Field No. 9,
Florida, on May 30, 1969.

Michael J. Flack, University of Pittsburgh, gave a
paper on "Status as a Factor in Non-Verbal Com-
munication" at a NATO Research Symposium,
Wadham College, Oxford University.

Thomas Greene, Michigan State University, at-
tended a planning conference of the study of
non-ruling communist parties, October 24-26 at
Arden House in Harriman, New York.

Charles Hermann, Princeton University, resumes
teaching duties after a year with the National Se-
curity Council Staff on a fellowship from the Council
on Foreign Relations.

Paul Hiniker, Michigan State University, was one
of twelve scholars who delivered papers in August
at Cuernavaca, Mexico, at the International Con-
ference on Government in China, sponsored by the
Joint Committee on Contemporary China of the
American Council of Learned Societies and the
Social Science Research Council. Hiniker's paper
was entitled, "Political Communications in Com-
munist China: The Amassing of Social Support." He
also served as visiting scholar at the Universities
Service Center, Kowloon, Hong Kong, during July
while conducting research on recent developments
in China's Cultural Revolution.

Chun-Tu Hsueh, University of Maryland, was a
senior associate member of St. Antony's College,
Oxford University, for part of Michaelmas Term,
1969. He presented a paper on political change in
Communist China at a conference sponsored by
the Universities of Brussels and Ghent, Belgium,
in November.

Robert Lineberry, University of Texas, Austin, was
on leave during the fall semester, 1969-70, to
complete a research project on urban fiscal policy.

Norman Miller, Michigan State University, presented
a paper entitled "Agricultural Politics in Kenya,"
and served as a panel critic for the Micropolitics in
Africa panel at the African Studies Association in
Montreal, October 16. He also lectured at the Uni-
versity of East Africa in Tanzania during July and
August.

Glenn G. Morgan, San Jose State College, has just
returned from a month in Soviet Central Asia study-
ing the operations of the Soviet Procuracy in that
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Staff Changes

area, under research grants from the American
Philosophical Society, the Relm Foundation, and
the San Jose State College Foundation. He is on
leave the fall semester, 1969, to study the ombuds-
man functions of the Soviet Procuracy.

Lawrence K. Pettit, Montana State University, has
been appointed to a three-year term on Committee
"R" - relations between higher education and state
and federal government - of the American Associa-
tion of University Professors.

Charles Press, Michigan State University, chaired
a panel on the Department Chairmanship at the
APSA Annual Meeting in September, 1969. He also
was re-elected chairman of the Big Ten depart-
mental chairmen at the Committee for Institutional
Cooperation meeting in Chicago.

William P. Robinson, Norfolk State College, was
elected to Virginia's House of Delegates. He is the
first black to represent Norfolk in the Virginia
General Assembly since Reconstruction.

John S. Saloma, III, Massachusetts Institute of
Technology, was named one of America's Ten Out-
standing Young Men for 1969, by the U.S. Jaycees.
Previous recipients of the award among political
scientists have been Henry A. Kissinger and
Zbigniew Brzezinski.

Harold Spaeth, Michigan State University, was
elected to the Board of the Michigan Conference
of Political Scientists for 1969-70.

Sherman D. Spector, Russell Sage College, will
conduct research in Rumania on his sabbatical
during the spring of 1970. He is the recipient of a
Fulbright-Hays grant at the University of Bucharest.

Carolyn Stieber, Michigan State University, has
been appointed to serve on the planning committee
for the 16th annual National Institute on Police
and Community Relations, to be held in May, 1970.

Clarence N. Stone, University of Maryland, has
been appointed director of a newly formed Urban
Research Group in the Bureau of Governmental
Research at the University of Maryland. The Urban
Research Group will develop a series of inter-
related studies bearing on the problem of effective
delivery of governmentally supported service to
poverty areas.

Jack Van Der Slik, Southern Illinois University, is
on a one-year leave of absence to serve with the
Illinois Legislative Council.

New Appointments

Jerald H. Anderson, instructor, Colorado State
University.

David Bell, assistant professor, Michigan State
University.

William Binning, assistant professor, Youngstown
State University.

Henry P. Caulfield, Jr., professor, Colorado State
University; formerly executive director, Water Re-
sources Council, Washington, D.C.

Ralph Clark Chandler, assistant professor, Uni-
versity of West Florida; formerly of Columbia
University.

O. B. Conaway, Jr., Benedum professor, West
Virginia University; formerly dean, Graduate School
of Public Affairs, State University of New York.

John Ellwood, assistant professor, University of
Virginia.

James Engel, associate professor, University of
South Dakota.

C. O. Fischer, editor in charge of international
political and cultural affairs, Harper & Row, Pub-
lishers; formerly of Johns Hopkins School of Ad-
vanced International Studies.

John J. Fitzpatrick, instructor, Iowa State University.

John Fremstad, assistant professor, University of
South Dakota.

James Glass, assistant professor, University of
Maryland, effective February 1, 1970.

Joseph Goldberg, assistant professor, University of
Virginia.

Lawrence V. Grant, instructor, Iowa State
University.

Roger Harned, assistant professor, University of
Arizona.

Gerald Heeger, assistant professor, University of
Virginia.

James Hogan, assistant professor, University of
Arizona.
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Henry Kerr, assistant professor, University of
Virginia.

Mark Levine, instructor, Southern Illinois University.

Arthur B. Levy, assistant professor, Tulane
University.

Games Lord, instructor, Dartmouth College.

Vincent E. McHale, assistant professor, University
of Pennsylvania.

Donald W. McNemar, instructor, Dartmouth College.

David Meltz, assistant professor, Michigan State
University.

Livingston T. Merchant, Jr., assistant professor,
Dartmouth College; formerly of Harvard University.

Leslie J. Miller, instructor, Iowa State University.

Joan O'Byrne, lecturer, SUNY at Brockport.

Howard Park, associate professor, State University
College at Buffalo; formerly of State University
College at Fredonia.

Bruce Payne, instructor, Kirkland College.

William T. Pound, instructor, Colorado State
University.

Elspeth Rostow, associate professor, University of
Texas, Austin.

Arthur G. Rubinoff, instructor, Dartmouth College.

Lawrence Scaff, assistant professor, University of
Arizona.

William R. Shaffer, assistant professor, Purdue
University.

Mario S. Spalatin, assistant professor, Georgia
Southern College; formerly of Florida State
University.

David Spitz, professor, Hunter College and Gradu-
ate Center, City University of New York; formerly
of Ohio State University.

Arthur Stevens, assistant professor, University of
Virginia.

William C. Stratmann, instructor, SUNY at
Brockport.

E. Spencer Wellhofer, assistant professor, Micnigan
State University.

Susan O. White, instructor, University of New
Hampshire, effective September, 1969.

Richard F. Winters, instructor, Dartmouth College.

Young-cheol Zeon, assistant professor, University
of South Dakota.

Visiting and Temporary Appointments

Paul A. Beckett, Purdue University; professor,
Ahmaud Bello University (Nigeria), 1969-71.

Cleo Cherryholmes, associate professor, Michigan
State University; University of Washington.

Lewis A. Dexter, professor, Graduate School of
Library Science, SUNY at Albany.

Wesley R. Fishel, Michigan State University; pro-
fessor, Southern Illinois University, 1969-70.

Jean-Claude Garcia-Zamor, Brazilian School of
Public Administration of the Fundacao Getulio
Vargas; professor, University of Texas, Austin,
1969-70.

Peter Goudinoff, assistant professor, University of
Arizona, 1969-70.

Thomas Greene, associate professor, Michigan
State University; University of Southern California,
1969-70.

Don F. Hadwiger, Iowa State University; Washing-
ton instructor-coordinator, Washington Research
Project, Clark College.

Chun-Tu Hsueh, University of Maryland; professor
and acting head, Division of Chinese and East
Asian Politics, Otto Suhr Institute, Free University
of Berlin, summer, 1970.

John S. Jackson, III, instructor, Southern Illinois
University, 1969-70.

Victor Jones, University of California, Berkeley;
first scholar in residence, National Municipal
League, New York,
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Herbert McClosky, University of California,
Berkeley; scholar, Russell Sage Foundation,
1970-71.

B. C. Malla, Nepal; professor, Southern Illinois
University, 1969-70.

Robert Melson, assistant professor, Michigan State
University; University of Illinois.

Donald Neuchterlein, University of Virginia; lec-
turer, Federal Executive Institute.

James K. Russell, instructor, Iowa State University.

Samuel Sharp, American University; professor,
University of Virginia.

Frank Sherwood, director, Federal Executive In-
stitute; lecturer, University of Virginia.

Bennett Stelnhauer, instructor, Southern Illinois
University, 1969-70.

David Temple, West Virginia University; assistant
professor, University of Virginia.

John Thomas, Research Analysis Corporation;
lecturer, University of Virginia.

Howard Trlvers, Consul General in Zurich, Switzer-
land; diplomat-in-residence, Southern Illinois
University.

Administrative Appointments

G. Kenneth Andeen, president, Wittenberg

University.

Richard L. Bowen, president, University of South
Dakota.

Frank C. Colcord, Jr., associate professor and
chairman, Tufts University; formerly of Massachu-
setts Institute of Technology.

Roman Ferber, director, Department of City Plan-
ning, New York.

Keith M. Henderson, professor and chairman,
State University College at Buffalo; formerly of New
York University.

Donald L. Herman, director, Latin American Studies
Program, Grand Valley State College.

H. B. Jacobini, director, Center for Viet Nam Studies
and Programs, Southern Illinois University.

E. Lester Levine, director, Political Research Insti-
tute, Florida State University.

William S. Livingston, vice-chancellor for Academic
Programs, University of Texas system; formerly
chairman, University of Texas, Austin.

Clifford M. Lytle, head, University of Arizona.

Randall H. Nelson, chairman, Southern Illinois
University.

Randall B. Ripley, professor and chairman, Ohio
State University.

Carl J. Schneider, dean of faculty, Kirkland College.

Currin V. Shields, director, Institute of Government
Research, University of Arizona.

R. Harrison Wagner, acting chairman, University
of Texas, Austin.

Ralph Zacklin, director, International Law Program,
Carnegie Endowment for International Peace;
formerly of the Endowment's European Centre in
Geneva.

Promotions with New Rank

James W. Dyson, Florida State University: associate
professor.

David T. Kenney, Southern Illinois University:
professor.

Manfred Landecker, Southern Illinois University:
associate professor.

Stephen L. Wasby, Southern Illinois University:
associate professor.

John M. Whitmer, Jr., Local Government Programs,
Iowa State University: assistant professor.

Retirements and Resignations

Orville Alexander has resigned as chairman after
nineteen years and will continue as professor,
Southern Illinois University.

Correction

Ruth Jones, University of Missouri, St. Louis, was
incorrectly listed as instructor in the Fall issue. Her
appointment was to an assistant professorship.
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